 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

April 23, 2014
Meeting was called to order by Vic at 1:00pm, by then we had all fed our faces  

Those present were: 

	 Mary Barkl Russ Henzel Judy Edmond Pat Golic

	 Francis Cartwright Ed Taschner  Wally Estfan

	Vic Fragnito, Shirley Krieger, Barbara Rippstien, 


Our next meeting will be in late August and Mary will let us know when and where.
 A motion to approve April minutes was made, board agreed.
Treasurer’s Report

Francis gave us a report on April finances; we are still in the black, free and clear.  However, the membership tends to “pay it forward” so a lot of our funds paid are for many years forward.  Board approved.
Electronic Tools

Russ reported status quo on the website and home page.
Scholarships 
Ed reported that the Club’s contact with Honeywell Aerospace, Shoshana Leon, has left the company and no replacement was identified.  It’s unclear if the department will replace her or if they intend to continue their commitment to the scholarship program.  Neither he nor Dawn has been able to re-establish contact with Shoshana’s department.    Further discussions required.
Programs and Event Status

Pat recapped on the Spring Picnic/Annual Meeting.  There were 58 in attendance and members who attended had a good time and really liked the White Elephant gift give away.  Almost everyone received one.  
Oktoberfest was discussed and Barbara will reserve Ramada’s 8 and 9 at Rio Vista Park for October 23, a Thursday.  Judy will call Leigh Dechaine to insure he will be available to entertain us with his accordion.  Judy and Pat will also inform the caterer that they do not have to provide desserts. Having gifts at the Oktoberfest was discussed and no resolution was determined, since the meeting it has been determined there will be no white elephants from the board.  It was also not clear in the minutes who would bring desserts for the Oktoberfest, it will be the Board Members only.    Judy and Pat will let the caterer know.  Ed informed us about a web site where Honeywell items can be purchased, Hewitt website.  
Barbara reported on the cruise, there are 24 people signed up; May 26 is the date all final money needs to be in.  Barbara is working on additional instructions/directions for the cruise participants.
Day at Races, Vic will host next year’s Day at the Races, Wally, our new board member will assist.  Welcome Wally.
We went through the list of possible events suggested by the HRC members when we did our survey.  We spent time deciding on which events and who will host each event.

Here is our list of events, hosts, and months, some of these will change along the way.
Oktoberfest – October 23, 2014 Judy and Pat to host

December Dinner/Dance 2014, Barbara to host with Shirley

Day at the Races – February 17, 2015 Vic to host, Wally to assist

Spring Picnic – March, 2015, Pat and Judy to host 

Annual Meeting – April, 2015

Tovar Castle with Stockyards luncheon – TBD, Mary Barkl to host 

Amazon Fulfillment Center Tour – September TBD, Ed Taschner to host

Musical Instrument Tour – January TBD Pat to Host
By-Laws vote and results will be published in May Bridge, along with new Directors, Francis will submit.

 New Business
Francis will continue recruiting through the summer for more Directors.  
The dues raise in price have been tabled until next season.

The Scholarships have been tabled until we hear from Honeywell if they will continue to support the Scholarship Program.
Russ agrees he needs to update website and add more links for information.  
Meeting was adjourned at 2:45 by Vic and the board members who attended were all well fed.  We missed those of you who were not there.
Respectfully Submitted 
Last report from me

Mary L. Barkl, Secretary
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